
From: lortega onemillionniu.org
To: Baldwin, Vanessa
Cc: Yip-Kikugawa, Amy C.; hyepin@gmail.com; steveblum@tellusventure.com; Lo, Jeanette; Hom, Brian; Shek,

Selina; dfong@apcf.org; Mail@BBALA.org; Sastra, Rudy; Zhong, Vicky; Enriquez, Nikka "Nina";
rms2979@aol.com; JTseng@HillFarrer.com; Zhang, Zhen

Subject: Re: Point of Clarification: I.18-07-009 Motion for Extension of Time July 14th Deadline Community Union
Response

Date: Monday, July 20, 2020 3:30:01 PM

Ms. Baldwin, 
Is it CPEDs' intent to provide Community Union with emails requested beginning October 1, 
2014 through October 30, 2015 from Communications Division relating to all business with 
California's One Million NIU by Discovery cut-off, tomorrow?

Larry Ortega
For Community Union, Inc.
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From: lortega onemillionniu.org
To: Baldwin, Vanessa
Cc: Yip-Kikugawa, Amy C.; hyepin@gmail.com; steveblum@tellusventure.com; Lo, Jeanette; Hom, Brian; Shek,

Selina; dfong@apcf.org; Mail@BBALA.org; Sastra, Rudy; Zhong, Vicky; Enriquez, Nikka "Nina";
rms2979@aol.com; JTseng@HillFarrer.com; Zhang, Zhen

Subject: DISCOVERY: I.18-07-009 Wullenjohn Personnel file
Date: Monday, July 20, 2020 4:35:27 PM

Ms. Baldwin,
Community Union believes the crux of the investigation and harassment initiated by Robert
Wullenjohn of the Communications Division is due to racism.  No other agency funded in
2012 by CASF was minority-led, and no other agency was audited except the sole minority-
led organization California's One Million NIU.  Given the tremendous success of our project
in promoting broadband adoption, how Commumnity Union became an adversary and not a
partner in this CASF relationship is a mystery, and believe it was racially motivated. Our
consortia promoted in Spanish, Chinese and Korean languages, and believe Mr. Wullenjohn
never took the time to understand(translate) those TV and Newspaper promotions and
therefore could not interpret the success we enjoyed. 

We have also researched and found Mr. Wullenjohn has previously been accused by staff at
CPUC, subordinate to him, to have been accused of racism.  We believe it is pertinent to
ascertain Mr. Wullenjohn's personnel file relative to the number of claims and complaints filed
against Mr. Wullenjohn for racist remarks or racially motivated actions against his
subordinates over the last 20 years, as we suspect there is a pattern.  We ask that you provide
this information as part of the Discovery process.

Thank you.

Larry Ortega
For Community Union, Inc. 
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